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Corfe Mullen, Dorset
Cryptosporidium protection scheme

by
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The works is located some 300m south of the River Stour at the
junction of the A350 and B3074, north of Poole. The rated output
of the plant is 33 Ml/d, although the normal maximum output is
only 28Ml/d. The existing works comprises:

* 8 rapid gravity sand filters. There is no chemical treatment prior 
to the filters;

*  chlorination;
*  chlorine contact tank;
*  dechlorination with sulphur dioxide;
*  washwater recovery tanks and sludge lagoon;
*  high lift pumping station to Corfe Hills and Forest Hills

reservoirs comprising two variable speed pumps at 26 Ml/d 
each, and one fixed speed pump at 7 Ml/d.

The sources suffer frequent turbidity spikes during periods of
heavy rain and it was concluded that the existing treatment process
did not provide adequate protection against cryptosporidium.

Membranes were identified as the most appropriate treatment
technology.

Pilot plant investigation
Corfe Mullen WTW was identified as an ideal site for pilot trials
because of frequent turbidity events resulting from surface water
intrusion into the ground water supply. Turbidity peaks in excess
of 1.5 NTU are frequently recorded at the site.

Pilot trials were undertaken with three membrane suppliers to
demonstrate the performance of the technology. An initial
selection process was conducted to determine the most suitable
membrane systems to test at pilot scale. In particular, the selection
criteria included:

*  DWI approved system;
*  adequate support services;
*  a suitable integrity checking and membrane repair system.

Following a risk assessment in 1999, the Corfe Mullen sources, comprising the Admiralty boreholes 1 and 2 and
the on-site borehole 3 and well, were identified as ‘at risk’ from contamination by cryptosporidium. Wessex
Water agreed with the Drinking Water Inspectorate to provide cryptosporidium protection during the AMP3

period in order to comply with The Water Supply (Water Quality) (Amendment) Regulations 1999.






